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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

P. O. Box 480, Farmington,
October 26, 196}

New Mexico

File: H-494-400

Subject: /RMOCC Case No. 2318

Orde

=20

Wood 0il Unit Nc.

Cha Cha Gallup Field

San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O, Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

In compliance with the conditions of Case No. 2318, Order No. R-2027,
we are listing below an itemized schedule of well costs for the Wood

011 Unit No. 1.

Drilling Costs:
Day Work - Drilling Contract

Turnkey Contract

Truck and Service Equipment
Bita and Equipment Rental
Well Surveys and Tegt Services
Acidizing, Shooting and Perforating
Cementing Casing

Geological and Engineering
Material and Supplies - Other
Other Labor - Company

Other Labor - Comtract

Oth~t Drilling Costs

Well Equipment:
Construction Costs
Well Head
Casing
Tubing
Valuation Reserve
Noncontrollable Tangible Material

Leagse Equipment:
Pipe, Used for Operating Purposes
Valuation Reserve
Tanks
Separator
Construction Costs
Noncontrollable Tangible Material

$ 2,770.73
21,632.50
2,714.25
860.60
1,418.62
7,742.97
890.11
60.18
612.88
256.16
1,498.24
118.28

$ 177.48
921.27
6,292.36
3,299.93
{36.55)

117.29

$ 130.38
(1,217.76)
3,783.28
1,477.71
2,042.39

3,302.17

$40,575.52

10,771.78

9,518.17




\éw.l*_‘

Page 2

October 26, 1961
New Mexico 011 Conservation Commigston File: H-494-400

i head Charges:

; Field $ 168.32
{ Digtrict 50.96
| Aduinistrative 212,27
Misc. Charges

—37.671 $ 469,82
$61,335.29

Total Costs ag of September 306, 1961

Yours very truly,
PAN AMERICAN

7=

T. M. Curtig
District Superintendent

CORPORATION
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION .
P. O. Box 480, Farmington, New Mexico 7’ J‘—

Rovember 20, 1961

: | File: E-1367-400 __

Sub ject
Order No. R-
Wood Oil Uait Mo, 1

Cha Cha Gallup Field

San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:
Due to additional costs recorded during the month of October, 1961, we are
submitting below a revised itemiged schedule of well costs for the Wood 0il

Unit No. 1. 1In this respect, please disregerd cur letter of October 26,
1961, File: H-494-400, above subject.

Drilling Costs:

Day Work - Drilliug Contract $ 2,770.73
Turnkey Contract 21.632.50
Truck and Service Equipment 2,846.58
Bits and Equipment Rental 860.60
Well Surveys and Test Services 1,565.04
Acidizing, Shooting and Perforating 7,742.97
Cementing Casing 890.11
Geological and Fngineering 60,18
Material and Supplies - Qther 773 84
Other Labor - Company 256,16
- Other Labor - Contract 1,638.27
Other Drilling Costs 118.28 $41,154.96
ell Equipment:
Construction Costs $ 257.38
Well Head 921.27
Caging 6,292.36
Tubing 3,299.93
Valuation Reserve (36.55)
Noncontrollable Tangible Material 117.29 10,851.68
Lease Equipment:
Pipe, Used for Operating Purposes $ 1,160.18
Valuvation Reserve (1,085.84)
Tanks 3,783.28
Separator 1,477.71
Construction Costs 2,520,18
Noncontrollable Tangible Material 1,869.23 9,724.74
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Page 2 November 20, 1961
New Mexico 0il Conservation Coammission File: H-1367-400

Overhead Charges:

Field $ 168,92

District 50.96

Administrative 212,27

Misc. Charges 37.67 § 469.82
Total Costs as of October 31, 1961 $62,201.20

Yours very truly,

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPURATION

Tn Loy

T. M, Curtis
District Superintendent
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GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Wexico
| @il conmhatmn Commigsion

A TAT

LAND COMMISSIONER
! B S JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

®. 0. 8OX 07¢%
SANTA FE

July 13, 1961

Re: CASE NO. 2318

STATE GEQLOG!ST
A, .. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Charles €. Spann

ORDER No. W=2027

P. 0. Box 1031
Simms Building

Albuquerque, New Mexico

APPLICANT:

El Paso Natural Gas Products

.
Dear Sir:

B /)

n

Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs ocCc X
Artesia OCC
Aztec ocC__ X ’

OTHER __Mr. Clarance Hinkle (por Humble)
Mr. Guy Busll (For Pan Am)

e T e e S S oy e i o

Enclosed herewith are( &wo copies of the above-referenced
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CASE No. 2318

. APPLICKIION OF EL PASO NATUBAL
GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER
' FOOLING A NON-STANDARD OIL PROBA~

© TION UMIT IN THE CEA CHA-GALLD?

.OXL POOL, SAN JUAN COUNYY, NEW

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

-M!& 1961, at Bamta Pe, Wew Maxico, before Elvis A, Utx,

m:maamubymouwummu

| Hew Memico, zefarred to as the "Commissiomn,” in
;wuﬂnmuuazmmmmmm

Mo, om this_13th day of July, 1961, the Commissioa, a

5mh&nm¢i§"ﬁnm&&r¢d the appliontion, the
' evidence

adduced, and mmozmw.

, (1) That dwme public motice having been given as required by
! luae, the Commission has jurisdictiom of this canse and the subject’
| matter thereot. ’»

s, (2) That the applicant, Rl Pasc Natwral Gas Froducts Com-
f » soeks am oxdar pooling all mimexal iaterests im the Cha Cha-
041 Pool lying North of the mid-chanmel of the San Juan

;mumnﬂumn.mnm Range 14 West, |

(3) Yhat the proposed nom-stamdard oil prorstiom wmit con- |
i tains 108.14 agres according to the most recent Public Lands :
;;m.mmmuma. 1882,

i 4) mmwmwwmmm
i of all minsyal imterest owmers in the proposed proxatiosn wait, but’
' that all of said owners have not s ' consented. :

it (S) That in ovder to nvoid the cutllling of wneCessazy
nzu.umtmmxn:m mmmmmm
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CASE No. 2318
Order No. R-2027

of each interest in said prorxation unit the opportunity to recover
or receive without unnecessary expsnse his just and fair share of
the oil in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, thc subject application

. shonld he approved.

{6) That Pan American Fatroleum Corporation, 8 wWorking
intereszt owner in said unit, proposes to drill a well at an

‘unorthodox location in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, authorisation
for which was granted by thes order entered in Case No. 2297.

(7) That Pan Amsrican Petroleum Corporation should be
designated the operator of the unit.

IT_IS THEREFORR ORDERXD:

(1) That all mineral interests in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il
Poo]. lying North of the mid-channel of the San Juan River in the
SE/4 of Section 17, Township 29 North, Range 14 Weat, NMPM, San
-Juan County, New Mexico, are
108,l4~acre 0il proration unit in said pool.

(2) That the allowable to be nu.gnod to said proratx.on
‘unit shall Dear the same ratio to a standaxd aiiowabie in toe

.Cha Cha~Gallup O0il Pool as the acreage in said unit bears to 80.

{3) That in the event it is determined by an official

n—m or otherwise, that the acreage in said proration unit

. is greater or swaller than 108.14 acres, the acreage to be allo-
,nond to the change.

WA @z v

(4) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is hereby
dos.tmtcd as the operatox of said unit,

{(5) That the proportionate share of the costs of develop-
‘" ment and opsration of the pooled unit shall be borne by each
; consenting working interest owner in the same proportion to the
- total costs that his acreage hears to the total acrsage in the

. pooled unit.

(6) That the proportionate share of the costs of develop~
' ment of the pooled mnit, including a reasonable charge for super-
mionanétuk. shall be paid out of producticn by each non-
. consenting working interest cwmer and shall bes 125 pereent of
 the same proportion to the total costs of drilling and

completing
& well on the unit that his acreage bears to the total acreage in

| the pooled unit,

(7) That the share of the costs for development of the
poolodunit. as determined above, which is to be paid by the
- mineral intersst owners shall be withheld only from the working

i.ntomt.s‘ share (7/8) of the revenuss derived from the sale

poolcd to form a non-standard
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BEFORE THE
CIL COWSERVATION COMMISSIONW
SANTA FE, WBW MEXICO
SUNE 28, 1961

EXAMINER HEARI'G

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gsas
Products Campany for an order force~-
poollng a non-standard olil proration
unit irn the Cha Cha-Gallup 011 Pool,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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. BEFORE THE

o _ OIL COMSERVATIOYW COMMISSIOY
S AN : SAYTA FE, YEW MEXICO

o - f JUNE 28, 1961 !

EXAMINER IHEARING

- S M e em g W W@ S S es T A m e W T @ W M S o e B W Y e m gy

PHONE CH 3-6691

IN THE MATTER COF

CASE 2318: Application of Il Fasoc Watural Gas
Products Compsny for an order force-
pooling a non-standarcd oil proration

, unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup 011 Pool,

| San Juan County, Wew Iexico., Appli-

cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

an order force-pooling all mineral
interests in the Cha Cha=-Gallup 0il

Fool lying North of the mid=-channel of

the San Juan liver in the SE/l; of Sec-

i tion 17, Township 2% Worth, Range 1l

Wegt, San Juan County, ¥Tew Mexico.

Interested parties include Humble 011

& Refining Company, Pan American Petro-

l1sGa Corpouraition, and A. L. Duff.

9% 85 60 35 4 64 U0 00 4% e% BV e we oo €% o0 ag e ¢o |

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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% MR. UTZ: Case 2318.

DEARNLEY-MEIF

MR. MORRIS: Case 2318. Application of E1l Paso Natural

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIXiCO

% Gas Products Company for an order ferce-pooling a non-standard oil
i

proration unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup 011 Pool, San Juan County,

New Me>dco. :

| MR. SPANN: Charles C. Spann of Grantham, Spann & San- ;
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DEARNLEY-Mi

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3.5691

2

chez, Gl Bank of Wew Mexico Bu!léing, Albuquerque, appearing
for the applicant.
MR. UTZ: Any cther asppearances?

’R. HINKILE: Mr. Zxaminer, Clarence Hinkle, Hervey,Dow

‘& Hinkle, Roswell, on behalf of Humble.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American, Guy Buell, and 1f zll the
apbearan,ces are in, Mr. Exaniner, I would like to make a brief ‘
oral motion.

MR. UTZ2: Any other appearances in this case? You may

proceed. ;

MR. BUELL: As the Examiner probably recalls, Cage 2297 |
which was heard June 7th of thls year, was the application of Pan !
American for two non-standard units and two unorthodox well locea- }
tiong. As the Examiner also recalls, E1 Paso Watural Gas Producté
Company case, which is being heard here today, was also discussed |
during Case 2297. Their application, of course, 1s to force-pool |
and form a unit for all acreage north of the mid-channel of the |
San Juan River in the southeast guarter of Sectlon 17. One of ‘
our non~standard units that was a portion of Case 2297 1s in that
scutheast quarter north of the mid-channel of the San Juan River,
that being Pan Americant!s Frank Wood 1lease and Pan American's
Gray lease. As the Examiner will also recall, both El Paso Natur-
al Gas Products Canpany and Pan American said that they would
meet with Humble and do everything that we could to vcluntarily

pool our acreage ingofar as we could, and form a unit. Since tha

®
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hearing day of June Tth, negut 1 ang hove heen QOiﬂ? on, “and 1t !
100ks 1like they have been fruitful, and that we are going to be
sble to voluntarily pool our acreage with +we Products Company i
acreage and the Humble acreage. |

In view Of that voluntary effort, 1 would like to move that
tne record of cage 2297 be congolidated with the pecord of El
Péso's cage here today for the purpose of issuing an order to
cover 8 non- standard unit in that goutheast quarter of gection 17.
While we are i1n the process of voluntarily peoling our acreage,
there is some unleased screage in that goutheast quarter that can=
not be voluntarily pooled, and the only way i1t can bve brought into
a unit atb this time is through f orced pooling. 2o T would 1like |
to move that the record of Case 2297 be consolidated with the
recoprd of the case nhere today.

MR. UTZ: Is there ob jection ©O the inclineion of the

pecord of Case 2297 into the record of Case 23187

MR. SPANN: 1 would like to inguire of Mr. Buell £ 1t
is his positlon that ingofar 283 his application for the non<
standard unit conflicts with E1 Paso?s application, you are dis-

missing 31t. In other words, you are joining in Bl Paso's &

l

plication &3 distinet from yours insofar as the anitv is con-

t
cerned. 2
!
MR. BOELL: I gontt understand any conflict, unless youl

are referring to our 31 sagreement of the northern bvoundary of the

Wave Jo Reservatlon. '



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3.669)
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MR. SPANN: ﬁb;vi wasn'f f;{;;;i;é‘tautﬁat at 211, bu}
your application does conflict with E1l Pasols in that it ssks for
g different unit, a smaller unit than we are gseeking, and your
application, your unit, asg proposed by your application, 1s in-
cluded within the ares encampassed within our application.

MR. BUELL: At that hearing, we asgked for approval, as

yoﬁ nay recall, of a bhundred eight acre non-standard unit, which

would eventually have included all of the acreage thatts within
your application. Thatts why I don't see that there's any con-

flict.

MR. SPANW: I understood your originsl application was !

4
tH

for leasa than the antire grea that AOW ==

&

ar

MR. BUELL: If you are referring to the notlce of hear-
ing, you are absolutely correct, but as you recall, we amended |
onr annlicetSon, wou nmight say, ai the hearing to ask for an ad-
ministrative procedure to be set up whereby we could expand to a
full one hundred eight acre non-standard unit, which, with the
exception of the question between us on the boundary line of the
northern line of the Nava o Reservatlion, iIncluded the exact acre-
age that?s within your application.

MR. SPANN: Okay.

MR. UTZ2: Mr. Buell, az I recall your application, the
previous application in 2297, you asked for a considerably smailer

unit than El1 Paso is asking for now, and also requested sdminia-

trative relief to expand that unit to include the other unit.
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MR, BUELL: Yeg, sir, thate g Sxactly Correct,
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i Turthen Comment with regard +a 4. Ir not, the

vialg consolidation?
Cage 2297 Will pe consolidated With Ccgge 2318,

/’ calleqd ag g witness, having been Lirgt duly SWOrn op oath, testi-

fleg ag follows:

Tecorq, Pleage>

-.....~\~.ﬁ\._
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2, BUELL. Yegq, sip, thatrg eXactly Correct,

3 ¥R, BUELL. Thateg right
- S M=, SPAMY. I have two witnesses, Mr, Examiner, Rolang
z
< 2 Harblin apne Lee 2yeng
d -~
.- o (’:Jitnesses swornp)
- X MR, SPAmy: For the Tecord, 1 have Mr, John Mason q¢
Tt ~
. X El Paso yitp re.
b .: KR, gz, I think 1 have , motion which 1 Beglecteq to
L ~
e = rule on,gpe °Ons0lidation op Case 2207 .14y Case 2318, ;_ thane
~
: od S furthen Coarment with regard +a thi, consolidation? Ir not, the
im >
- o Case 2267 Will be COngolldatey With cgge 2318,
= - ROLA ND HAMBLT Y,
- =
- = Called ag 4 Witnegs, having been firgt duly SWorn op °ath, tegty. !
~o : ]
3 = fled ag followg, /
- DIRECT gy, MIMAPTON ’

(NI
g
2
3

oo E Q Would yoy state youn T8re and youp Tesidence, g, the |
T: z
-~z Pecorg, Pleage? |
>
o
3 .| Ey name 14 folang g, Hambig,,, Ity Tanager of the Lapg f
> i
< ;

- T L - - - 2T . ———— e — .Y

A Por 73 Pago gat};r\a\l“(_;es Pz=0cxucf:s COmpany, appro%ately
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four years. Since it Q;Q.Qﬁganized.

Q Are you feamlllar with the application £iled by El rasd
Natural Gas Products Conpany 1n Case 23187

A Yes, sir, I a.

Q Generally, that application geeks to force-pool certain
acreage in the goutheast quarter of Section 17, Township 29 Nbrﬁh,}

{

Rahge 1l West, San Juan County, Yew ¥exico, which lies north of 5

the center of the channel of the San Juan River; 1s that correct?

A That 1s correct.

Q Do you have 2 plat of that area?

A Yes, sir.

}ii. SPANN: Mark this as Applicantt's Exhibit 1.

(#hereupon, El Pasots Exhiblt Wo. %

1 was marked for {dentification). .

3 {27 M. Snann)  You have a copy of Exhibit 1 in front o&

you, I take it. |
A Yes, sir, I have.

o  Directing your attention to that Sxhibit, what does 1t

1
!

show, Mr. Hamblin?

A Exhibit Fo. 1 is a map and survey of the goutheast quar%'

!

ter of Section 17, Township 29 Worth, Range 1l West, showing the
location of the San Juan River, and the ownership north of the
River in the goutheast quarter of Section 17.

Q When was that survey nade, 1f you know? 1 see the date

i
|

|

|

|

May 15, 1961 on the plat. Would that be the correct date? }
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A Yes, s8ir, tﬂééwi;wfhé‘d;;e that that surveywﬁgé-mﬁdéﬂﬁy 1
Jim Leasse for Humble 01l & Refining Companys; the recent sur-
vey of the San Juan River in this Section.

Q That shows the mid-~channel of the niver as it flows to-
day, or at that time, May 15, 1961; 1s that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q T notice you've colored the various interests on this
plat. Have you calculated the acreage held by each ouwner there?

A Yes, s&lr, we have. We mve calculated the acreagze Owned
by Pan Amerlcan, which is colored in orange on the Exhibit, 54.85
acrea; the acreage of Humble in blue, 10.56; the acreage of E1 Paso
Natural Gas Products, which 1s an undlvided one-half tnterest in |
the yellow tract as 14.21 acres, would be our net interest. The%
yellow tract itsslf 1= 28.112 acres. Theret!s a tract not covered,i
19.80 acres, meking & total of 117.89 acres. This 1s slightly %
different than 1t 13 in the application, but our surveyor has madd

a slight miscalculation, and Lic hoz meadjusted his figures very

alightly,s0 there 1s 2 glight differencs, a few tenths of an acre,

vetween the Exhibit and our application. !
Q But the figures that you have just testified to are the‘
correct ones,insofar as the respectivc acres are concerned?
A Yes, sir, as far ag we can determine. i
Q Would you Just atate who the owners are of the various '
tracts there? I belleve youtve said Pan American owns the acreagé

colored in orange; 319 thmt correct? !

i e e e ——
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. and produced, except through force-pooling, this acresge,in ac-

A

A Yes, dir. Ei<éaséuﬂhtu£éi-Gas ff;éﬁ;ts haé én unéivided
one-half interest lIn the acreace colored yellow. Humble owns the
acreage colored in blue. Fkir. A. L. Duff owns the minerals under
the 1¢.80 acre trsct unleased, and also an undivided half interest
under our yellow tract, which 1s also unleased.

) Have you notifiec him of this application?®
A Yes, sir. Pan fmerican and Humble and E1 Paso, of

course, are in agreement now as to the unlt, and we have notified |

Mr. Duff, and he 1s aware and has notice of this application nund

this hearing. |
Q Have you been abtle to obtain his approval to the forma-

tion of this unit?
A No, sir, we have been unable to obtain his approval.

Q Now, do you feel that the forced pooling of thils unleased

_acreage into this unit is necessary to protect correlative rights

in this area?

A  Yes, sir, I do, for the reason that of the 1¢.80 acre
tract, which is unleaged, and the other undivided half interest
in our 22.42 acre tract, 1f we do not force-pool these at this
time, this acreage will be drained, and it will not protect his :
correlative rights.

G Do you know any alternative way this could be driiled

cordance with your application?

A No. I know of no other way to protect the correlative
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PAGE ©

rishts other than to force-pocl the entire tract.

2 You feel itt's sbsolutely necessary that this be done if

;
|

~
A

gcelve vour falr ghare of the oil fran your acreage --:

bl
O
£
m
4
»
ot

A Yes, sir. 5

2 -= and the other owners recelve thelrs from thelr acre-

A That 1s correct.
Q Mr. Hamblin, do you feel that the acreage in this entire
unit is productive of oil,based on your information at thls time?
A I'm no geologist, T wouldn't be qualified to answer that
neation. As far as I know, it 1s.
Q You expect to get production?
A I don't know that 1t's not, but, as I say, Itm no
expert on it.
& Do you have any recamendatlions as to who the operator
of this unit .should be?
A Yes, sir. Ue have reached an agreement with Pan Ameri-
can, and they are to be the operator of this tract, and we are in
agreement.

< It is agreezble wlith you that Pan American operate this

unit?

A Yes, sir, we are 1ln agreement,

Q What sbout 2 proposed well location?

A Well, the proposeé location, as presented by Pan Ameri-
can, ig %cccpéﬂal* vo 8L Tast Waturcl Cog Produets Compeny, %
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,' Q@ That is the unorthodox locstion which they have applied

for in their Casc To. 2297; 1s that correct?

not get our money back, and the only way we can get it back would

: A Yes, sir, that 1s correct.
- = 2 You are femiliar with that application --
- g A Yes, sir.
G § o ¢ -~ 2nd know the location of that well?
- S i !
‘ 5] ! oo
- &2 C Whet would you contemplete insofar as payment for the ‘ é
N '
- foma. { g
. S cost of the well is concerned belng a2llocated among the various | 4
- & ’5
2 owners in the unit? ‘1 ?
- $ f; E
; E A Well, inasmuch as Mr. Duff is unatle to join, and, there+ .
| &~ | |
- wed . fore, pay his share of the drilling costs, I assume that an operat=
! E: . ing agreement will have to be entered into with Pan American being
D < ~ :
e R the operator, and that Pan /merican and El1 Paso Products, anc
: el < ¢
_ E Humble,in the respective proportions,will have to put up Mr. Duff's
; - § share of the drilling costs, and algo of the operating costs, and
E D .
- r: recover those costs out of procuction fro: this well.
f N’ . i
L - z, o | < What would you recammend insofar as the percentage of |
A O : i
] P = : i
P E £ | recovery of those costs are concerned? ‘*
- [QE A Well, there is, of course, the risk of drilling the well,
2 ¢ {
- g . - ‘
_ 3 . putting up our money. We might not cbtain production, we might
_ :

be, of course, out of production fran the well. Therefore, we

. should be entitled to sanething more than just our drilling costs.

~

The normal cost in the industry for a non-consenting working inten

| ‘ | ®
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i est owner is another two hundred percent, or one hundred flfty per-

i

- cent to recover that of theilr Zrilling andé operating coats. Hou-
| ever, In this case, I belleve we fecl that one hundred twenty-five
percent would be approximately correct,
o That would be the minimuw: thst you ought to recelve?
: A That wculd be the minimun that we feel we shoulé esk for,
fWe understand thet i1s about the moat that the Camission will ap- |
Eprove, 0 we decided that's about =zll we ghould agk for.
Q Well, in the event, of course, that Mr. Duff ghould came
>forward and contribute his share, then, of course, you would per-
nit that and permit him, then, to join?
: A Yes, sir. If he could and he would join, and pay his

shere of the drilli at weuld be fectly

perfectly agreeable with

El Paso Products.

MR, SPANN: Thatt's all we have from this witness.

r v Tt _ o
MR, TMM7Z: Tn wom want +o offer wour DxkIbits?

Q (By Mr. Spann) Was this EZxhibit 1 prevared by you or
. under your direction? é

A Yes, sir, it was. :

: MR. SPANN: 1It'l]l offer Exhibit 1 1ln evidence.
MR. UTZ: EBExhlibit 1 will be entered intoc the record.

i

(Whereupon, E1 Pasot's Exhibit Wo. 1
was received in evidence).

MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.

®©

I TR P X i
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CROSS-EXAMINATIOCY

- BY }JR ., LORIIS:
% Lr. Hamblin, this plat that you have introduced has been
‘marked as Exhibit Wo. 1. Would you go into a little bit more de-

'
1

tail on the source of your informatlon here, and the survey, and

- |when it was made, and by whom?

A Yos, sir. We and Humble havs both requested the Eiver
Lright here to be resurveyed (indicating). This area right here was
7requested by Humble, and they requested that Mr. Jim Leasse with.
fSan Jﬁan Englneering Company survey that. He has done so recently,

"at Humble's request, and this survey has just recently been com-

- pleted, and was actually done on May 15, 196

[

It shows in quite detall the course of the San Juan, the high

. bank, the edge of the water of the mid-channel, the varylng degrees
|

| of the River. It has changsd since the 18282 swurvey.

|

: Q@ Is it the opinion of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company

.,

' that the ownership in this ares is as shown by your Exhibit Wo. 12

(34

A Yes, sir, that is our understanding and our thinklng, tha

this correctly represents the- ownership of thié tract at ths preseni
‘time.

MR. MORRIS: At this time I would like to ask a question

1of the attorneys preéent whether Pan American and Humble intend to

_put witnesses on the stand to testify as to ownership?

j ’ MR. BUELL: I can spealk for Pan American, Mr. Morria. We§

1

“have prevliogly done so in the Case 2257, which has been consolidateb

e
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Qwith this. That's the reagon thet I havent't ohjected to these
. questions and answers that have gone into title, I made that same

objection in 2297, and was overruled, and I felt that the same rul-

§ ing would carry forward. I didn't see any sense 1n delaying the
_ E lieering with that.
< § | MR. MORRIS: I would like *o ask, then, if you can spesk
-‘ ;:_\ | for Pan Amerlcen and snswer whether they would concur with the
- E.::’ ‘ acreage allocation to the various tracts that have been presented .
- E on Exhiblt No. 17
‘e u: MR. BUELL: Wo, sir. As you may recall, and Mr. Spann
: é and myself dlscussed at the outset of the hearing, thatts one
- ; point of contention between ths Products Ccmpa?::,’ and ourselves., Ve
S feel that the northern boundary of the Yavajo Tribal Reservation
= | lesses 13 asg it was fixed by the last official survey in 1882.
: 'Q‘é' | MR. MORRIS: So Pan American would not claim to own 54.0%5
&3
= ; acres, as shown on Exhibf_l.t No. 1%
: ri:: 1 MR. BUELL: WNo, sir. The record of our case will show l
-t E: o that we claimed -=- E
g :
: E g MR. SPANN: I would like to state this. The resson we I
- = z arentt making any point of it at vth‘!.s time is that Pan American |
: g 'wlll be the acreage affected and not E1 Paso. In other words, if
- E Zthey take the position that their acresge calculation is correct,
: it will merely affect ‘the interest they have in the unit, it won'f

&

~affect us.

l.:

MR. MORRIS: But in bringling a forced pooling action, we
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-need to eatablligh whoge figures we're colng by 1in setting up how

o

'many acres are in the unit.
MR. SPANN: Well ¢ iz this dlspute as to that. How~-
~ever, it does not affect El Paso's position, and we!il Just have to

Edefer that to the judegment of the Carmission.

+

MR. BUELL: We, in thls case, Mr. Examiner. wetre the only

ones ihat sres, I don't belleve adversely aifected is the proper ex-

T

‘pression, because we don't feel that wetre entitled to anything that

iis not legally ours. Under our application, we figure that in
this unit we have L6.47 acres. According to El Paso, they figure
1we have 54.85. But using the last official survey, which was made

éin 1882, our Frank Wood 1lease and that portion of our Grey leage

|
in the southeast quarter of Section 17 and in our legal opinion,

| contains 46.47 acres --
MR. SPANN: I might say alse that the unleased portion
that we are attempting to force~-pool is not affected also.

| ' MR. MORRIS: May I ask the ssme question of Humble?

MR. HINKLE: I understand that Humble participsted in the

]

- survey, and ag far as I know, they are willing to accept the figure

2 This 1s thelr survey.

| A

MR. HINKLE: I am sure they will want to accept their sum

vey- |
i
MR. MORRIS: Would it be Humble!s contention that you own

the amdunt shown by yoﬁr own survey?

MR. HINKLE: I think it would be, although I have no way .

&
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of knowing what the disposition would bve.

CROSS-THANTYATICY {Continued)

BY MR, MORRIS:

~

< Mr. Hamblin, have you any plans for submitting this sur-
vey made by Mr. Tessgse +o0 the Burean of Land M-nagement for gpproval,
§°? for any sort of official recognition?
% A We do not have any definite plans. Certainly this ques-
Stion has to be resolved, becauge therets a lot of people involved
" that are not here. It's going to have to be discussed with the
:thajo's B.L.M. 2and resolved.

We have no definite plana as to how that 13 going to be done,
;or what action it would take. We are in agreement that it will

‘have to be resolved. Just how, I don't think we know st this time,

1just how wetre going to resoive 1t.

|

I

} Q Mr. Hamblin, as to the E1l Paso Products Company's acreage
| .
| in here, will you be willing to abide by a Cormission decision to

]

Efcllow the 1882 survey governing the amount of acreage thatts in

£y 5, N 4‘. &
R T . RN W Oy e T ens

Lyour --

MR. SPANN: I would llke to inject this. I don't want

?any pogition taken by the E1 Pasc people that would be binding on

them insofar as the future position is concerned. I would prefer

;that Mr. Hamblin not answer that unless it be construed as ' the
opinion of E1 Paso so far as any polnt made in the future is con-

- cerned. We merely say that we are not affected in this applica-

'tion, if you use the figures that Mr. Buell submltted in hls appli-
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“cation for the acreage of thig 3c-called Wood leage.

MR, MORRIS: Let re agk this question, then, to you, Mr.
' Spanmn, 1if I nay. Assuming that the Conrisslon approves thig forced
pooling 2ppliecation, ittty Zoln= +1 have o 1ssue an order, znd ittg

2re in the unit that wetre

In

:going to have to say how many acre
Eforced Po0iing. How many acres dc vou think that we must g8y in
four order are in thig particular unite?
| MR. SPANN: well, now, wetve subrmitted o plat showlng the
. acreage, according to that survey, and the present course of the
‘Rlver. Pan American hes submitted g plat showing the acreage basged
on the 1882 survey. Tty NOo more in a position to agree that yr.
;Dueil‘s pPosition is correct than he 1s that nine is correct. I'm
Fmerely saying that we are not affected by thig dispute in acreage,
and that we are meklng no contention regarding it one way or the

Gulier at thig point. I appreciste that that doegn't help the

Camission, but on the other hand, I don't know vhat other position

? |
tWe can tale.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Spann, the plat that wasg submitted in Case L-

- whatever it wag -- 22G7 ~-

|
J
MR. BUELL: 22%7. That is the copy that I handegd you. ;
MR. UTZ: -~ ghows 2297 acres in your lease, and yourg |
. shows 28)2. i
MR. SPAMN: Vait a minute, |

? MR. MORRIS: 27.92 acres were shown in Pan Americant g E:c-‘E

i

'hibit In that cagse, ) |
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i MR. SPAWNMN: We contend that ag far as our acreage 13 con-

. csrned, that our piat is correct. We malke no contention about the

Wood leage. I don't know why that came about like that.

= - § L He readjusted each one of the figures in here very slight-
v ___ §  ly. Our tract, Humble®s tract.
S § MR. SPANN: I don't know how that came about.
- T ; MR. BUELL: I dont't know either. If I might interject,
- ’\:3 1t was my understanding that we were in agreement on the smount of
_:_ é ~aereage In vour tract, If 1t yould be proper for me to submit here, 1
i C’: Mr. Examiner, in this particular caage; I realize that thils factuai
E : E sltuation is goling to apply in other cases, it might cause a more
? o ; ;painful decigion for the Cormission to make, but here in this case
i: E ‘and in this factual instance, Pan imerican i1s contending that the
§ e = | northern boundary of Nava jo Tribal Reservatlon lease is as it
?: § wag set in 1882, the last officlal survey. Ve are the operator in
; - r§ the proposed non-standard unit who will have thelr acreage partic.i-’
: : 'pation in this proposed unit reduced, and it would seem to me that
— E: o 3in this case and especlally since an order of the Cormisgsion does E
8 !
_: E § ,not decide title, that the decision in this particular case shouldn*t
- = z “be too difficult, because we'lre the ones that wonld surfer the re- |
‘i g jdl.lc:t:‘mn in acreage.

i i : MR. SPANN: Any problem between the parties will be re-
- golved by an operatlng agreement anyway.

) — g MR, MORRIS: What it would boil down to is, we wouid take

'El Paso's acreage as they prcopose it, Humble's acreage as itt's pro-

[ © o
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. posed on Exhibit Wo. 1 here, the unleased acreage ag propcsed here,

" and then take Pan American's acreage in the pre vious case.

1. BUELL: Our only contention, lir. Horris, is that the
southern boundary of this unit chould be in accordance and in agree-
ment with the 1882 officisl survey. I%tm at a loss, as I stated, to

understand the minor discrepancy of our acreage figure for El Pagzols

i

‘and theirs. I understood we were in sgreement on that.
‘ MR. UTZ: Mr. Buell, I would like to clarify a point. If
ithis survey of lir. Leasse of May 15, 1961 is accepted by you, would
that affect the secreage in your unit gouth of the River?
MR. BOELL: Yes, gir.
MR. UTZ: It would decrease 1t?
FMR. BUELL: Yes, sir.
A Add it here, and decrease i1t there, 1t wouidn*i aiiscy

Pan imerican either way. i

| MR. MORRIS: There!s a 51.36 z2cre unit south of the
'River in the southeast quarter; is that correct?

i}, DUELL: Yes, s&ir.

MR, SPAYN: I might point out that I calculated Humble's‘
~screage a2t 13.32, underastaond, according to Mr. Buelltsz Exhibig,

1and 1;.82 according to ours, which leaves a differential of an acrs

- and a half, as far as Humble is concerned. §

Q (By ¥r., Morris) Nr. Hanblin, coming back to you, finallj,
‘ - |
“of your knowledge, does Pan Americag propose to drill the well that%

S

Ll . .
e by b T s
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i they have proposed in their unorthodox locatlon on thls unit?

A Yes.
2 Tave they given you reascn to believe that they're wolng
- 3 +to Arill that well?
. g A Yes, they have. Itts our understanding that they defin- .
< é Eitely intend to drill the well in the very near future.

~ % |
— — i ‘

- ; Q Do you feel that unlegss the Cammlssion lssues this forced
— &_.-3 ' pooling order, that it will cause the drilling of unnecessary wells
- ~ '

[ in this area?
TR e
hant c,: | A Yes’ 811‘, I dO. ‘
— o

Z MR. MORRIS: Thatts ali. Thank you.

FR— Mgy
‘ e
s X -, MR, UTZ: Any other questions? 1If not, the witness may bve
X |
£ = !
f 2 - excused.
- R
L ~ | (Witness excused)
L e
: = KR. SPANY: Mr. Lee Ayers, please.
¢ Y
- S 1EE AYERS, |
LT E called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, tegti- 'g
3 "' 3 i
_ = fied as follows:
- e &
) < ¥ DIRECT EXAMINATION
— I ;
- [ £ BY MR. SPAFN: |
—_ o
, £ Q Would you state your name and residence, please?
- o 1 .
f F _
—_ < A My name 1s Tee Ayers. I live in El Paso.
- Q@ = By vwham are you employed and in what capacity?
R i A I am employed by the El Paso Matural Gas Products Corpany ’
- a3 engineer in charge of the reaservoir engineering section.
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- —
Q Are you femiliar with 4‘ Paao'a applicatlon in this Case

Wo. 23187

A Yea, 9r-
2 In connection with that application, have you prepared an
éExhibit which shows the econanics of drilling in the propcsed unit?
E A Yes, sir.
| }R. MORRIS: 1 wounld 1like to mark one as &n Exhibit.
(Whereupon, £l Paso's Exhibit Wo.
o was marked for 1dentificatlon).
el (By Mr. Spann) oW, Jirecting your attention to %1 Paso's
Exhibit Wo. 2, a copy of which you have in fpront of you, 1 believe,
éwouid you explaln what that 1a?
A This Exhibit, thig brochure, contains three pages 1398 nti-

fled as Exhibit 2-h, 2=B and 2-C. Exhiblt 2«7 sShOWS the basic

ireservoir agabta fcor tha Cha~-Gallup Pool. The equation for the cal-
l

‘\,

{culation of the original oil in place 1s shown to he TTH0 Timos core

Efeet times porosity times oneé minus the. water gaturatlon, all

“divided by the oll formation factor. FOT the Cha cha-Gallup Pool,
the averagé porosity 33 .7 percent. The water saturdation is

BS.O_percent, and the oil £ormation volune factor 1s 1.392. 359,

Iy

 putting rhese data into the ¢ ormmula for calculating the original %
ioil i{n place, We ghow the calculatlon to be 532.53 barrels per acré
'foot. The e stimated primary recovery for this pegservolr 13 13.7 i
nercent of the original oll in place. so, 13.7 percent of the

532 53 barrels per acre footb orizinally in place gives & precovery !
,_.________.___.__________,______,___#w;____,__ﬂﬂ,__,ﬂ___‘,,,,_.,ﬂ__,,”,

i%;:i
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; of 72.¢ barrels per acre foot.
Q What does Exhibit 2-3 show?

‘. A Exhibit 2-B is applying the primary recovery of the previ-

owner on this average well fram the oil productlion of 356,220. 5001

- z ous page to an averagej.‘-BO-acre well in this oil pool. The thick-
J_ g ness, the average thickaess in the Wava jo acreace south of the

' < § . River is 5.52 feet. So 6.52 feet times 8C acres, times the 72.¢

- i I barrels per acre foot of primary recovery gives a gross oil re- L
- '\:\3 ' covery for an average B30-acre well of 38,025 barrels. Knocking |
: g ~out the 1/8 royalty then the working interest would receive
— @2 33,272 barrels. The 01l sellg for two dollars and seventy=fi‘\fe |

"

: i cents. Theret's a nickel pipeline gathering charge, and twenty

- ;—' : cents per barrel productlon, end 2d valorem tax, leaving a gross

: E value of two cdollars and fifty cents. So. the wvalne 28 +ho work-
e = | ing interest oil reserve is 383,180.

: § Now, during the operating life of the well, welve estimated |
- Lg the cocst to be $8,460, the drilling cost for the well 1s 60,000. .
1 {
i ;‘ Eventually, pmping»equipment will have to be installed, and that
- é . | has-been estlmated to cost 38,500, so deducting fram the value of i
- ] 2‘? ; | the working interest oll operating costbs, development coats and
- S -;' punping equipment would leave a profit to the worklng interest ;
‘i 4 ‘ 1
-
2

T we hope to be gelling the casinghead gas. The value of the casing-g
head gas has been valued at }5,040. So, the total profit on the |

: |
~ . average well in BO-acre spacing is estimated to be $12,248. at the f

" énd of primary. Our purpcose in gubmitting the economica for an 1

“ ®
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averagze 80-acre well 13 to try to show that we think the profit on

iy ' such 2 spacing is an abgolute bare ninirur.
o ) Could this acreage be developed aend operated on any other
3
A - s basis except in accordance wlith this forced-pooling application,
4
g
. x  proflitahly, could it be?
. z
) O 2 A In »»y opinlon, no weil shoull he spaced on anythine less
s
. than 80 acres.
=
o Eﬂ o Have you then calculated this profit fram the operation
-~
X of the well on this unit?
=3 ;
B ¢ !
Do 72 : it Yes, sir.
- = :
f: Q And that 13 your ZIExhibit 2-0°2 )
: oy ;\ 3
[ e n A Yes, sir.
i ; —
[ . s
: =~ & What does that ghow?
{ = =
A ‘
L. =~ ; A Txhibit 2-C is takine. amsin, the heals wooorvwair Jnis
. =
o EE  that hag been previously developed and applying it to the tract
i e cn ] : -
H — H ) ;
E - :; { that we propose to force-pool. At the time that this Exhibit was
L d N |
; - EE ' prepared, why, we were under the orpinion that it would be 117.53
4 ~
- z .,  acres. I understand, now, the survsyor has recalculated it to be
: D o
i - %
b ™ 3 117.89, so therets a minor discrepancy in the 2rcunt of acreage.
H . e
P— = 3
: ~ &
L - i That wouldnt't change the answer to any significant extent. The
H ’ = ‘
iy o ‘
| s - gross reserves for primary for this forced-pool tract is estimated |
T 2 |
2

' - to be 51,407 barrsls. Again, knocking out the 1/8 royalty, the
-working interest owner would get [},931 barrels, and applying the
| value of the oll at two dollars and fifty cents per barrel, the |

i |
‘working interest would recelve s income of $112,452. Subtracting
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- a ratlo of profit to investment, then, of 0.6L. In other words,
- 1f the working interest owners invested a dollar, they get that i

‘dollar back plus sixty~-four cents profit. We feel that thig ig,

new survey, the unleagsed tract would have a participation in this

'force-rpqol unit of 28.¢ percent. 22.¢ percent of the -stimated i

. rest of your guestion?

the operating costs, which are estinsted at 38,460, the érilling

costs to be 50,000, and the purchaze of pumplng equipment to be

A 8,500, would leave a proflt to the working interest owners on the

o1l production to be $35,402. 4Again, the value of the ceslinghead
gas has been estimated, and that!s approximately 58,1¢8. So, the
total profit fram the oll and the gas to the worlkling interest ?

owners is estimated to be 3435,6S0. If that is true, that vould be |

again, a mininum type of a wise investment.

Q Where did you get the bagic data that you used in your

calculationsg 1n thls Exhibit?

A A1l the basic date presented in these Exhiblts came ‘ram
an engineering subcamittee report that was prepared jointiy by
Humble, E1 Paso Products, and Pan American.

Q You are famliliar with She acreage involved iIn the so—calﬂed

. unleased unit, which A. L. Duff owns. Have you calculated what hig
. §

i |
 portion of the development cost and the cperating cost would be? |

A According to my calculations, and this is based on the |
: i

sixty thousand dollar well cost would be £17,330. Wuat was the

m

« How about the operating cost?
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A Yell, he, again, would pay Z0.¢ vercent of the estimated:
- operating cost, and for hirm that would be 32,LL0. He would like-
| wige have to pay 23.9 percent of the purchase of pumping eqQuipment,
- which would be 3}2,L50.
Q Is there sufflcient production attributeble to his acre=-
age to pay those costs that he would be ohligeted for, in the event

this forcecé-pooling order was interned, and he was reguired to

- pay his proportionate share?
A Yes, sir, there is, if the percentage of recouﬁment is

established at 125 percent, then the amount of recoupment for the
- drilling of the well would be $21,700. The value of the primary
reserves to his interest wouid be 332,700, co thetts more than
‘:5equafe to nay the 125 percent recoupment of the drilling cost of
. the well. It's alsc adequate to pay his share of the opercting
cogts; it's also adequate to pay his share of the pumping equipment

purchaszed.

f Q In your figures there as to recovery of 32,000, is that
.fran his 7/8 working interest?
A Yes. The royalty has reduced down.

Al He would still get his royalty -~

A That 1s correct.

Q =- .and pay back what you had contributed by way of his
~cost for drilling and bperating; i3 that correct?
% Av That?s correct.

Q Could you recover 150 percent --

i\,

PP T S I
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MR, SPANY, I woulg like tqo Offer Exhibit 2-4, B, ¢ In

i PR, SPANN: That's all we Lave,

! MR, 077, Any Questiong of the Witnegg?
j MR, MORR TS, Yes,

_f: CR OSS-EXAMIM&TION ,
BY MORRTS: | |
Q Mr, Ayers, in the event the chmission established a uniti!

of a size Smallep than 117.89»acres, becazme of the varioug dig- |
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A His percent of participation in the well would be greafe_;.
fHowevcr, the tctal allowable for the well would be reduced, sG dol-
. :lars of incane per month, I believe, would stay the assme.

- . ME. MORRIS: Thatts all.

, - 5 : MR. UTZ: Are there any more questions c¢f Mr. Ayers? If
ok . - i
o z
; - g 2 Enot, the witness may be excused.
5 -
g;ﬂ« N | (Witness excused)
: 5 f
;- & | MR. SPAWI: That's all we have.
SN
P § MR. UTZ: Does Humble intend to put on anythlng?
: v MR. HINKLE: The Humble would like to go on recerd of
- D
e favoring the Cormission in granting the applicatlon of E1l Paso in
: — g
=~
S . thilg case.
~ g
= MR, UTZ: Does Pan American intend to put on teglimony?
=g
x ; ' MR. BUELL: I would like to recamend to the Camlssion
A {
o i
L'E li that in this Order, assuming they do approve the Order be basged
= | with regsrd to the southern boundary of the unit as shown 1n Ex-
E i hibits in Case 2297. El1l Paso Natural Gas Products Company are sin-
o~ f
= ., . cerein their legal bellefs as to the true boundary line; Pan
K g2
g ; _ American 1s equally sincere in its legal hellief as to the true
CAN
< *  Yboundary line. I believe the Cormission would be on firm ground
2 .
14
% in this case in using our Exhlbits to set that soutbhern boundsry,
a ! E
2 ' because,.one, their Order woulc be based on and following the last %
official sur#ey. Two, Pan Americarn would be the one that would

: have the reduced acreage in the subsequent non-standard unit. For

' those two reasons I think the Commission would be on firm
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tgrouni. I think they would be on shaly ground 1f they set fhew

- gouthern boundary otherwlise, because we would then be faced with

.

one having dually dedicated acreage in that a portlon of the acre-
age shown on El Paso's Exhibit Wo. 1 here is already dedicated to

the Navajo "G" No. 6. The Cormission would either contlnue the

|
PHONE CH 3-6691

. dual litigatlon, or if they revised the proration of our Wave jo

| "G" 6 Well, they would then be decreasing the slze of the Nave jo

E, §L.c.

"y
4

PORTING SERVIC

‘Tribal Reservation. This Commission cannot try title, and I'm

. sure does nct want to try title. They would alsc be varying and

leaving the last official survey. For those reasons, I sincerely
recamend to the Carmission that the boundary of the southern por-
- tion of thils unit be as reflected on the Pan American Exhlbits

in Case 2297. I would also hope that the Commission doesn't lose

Al
/

~ :

= , sight of another portion of our application in Case 2257, which
x|

EE g was our request ror & non-sisndard ymit and unorthodox well loca-
= i

= | tion for our Yavajo "G" Wo. 8. I specifically urge that the Com=-
ES imission give favorable consideration to that portion of our appli- |
~ ! ?
& _ | cation in 2297. |
< ¢ E
3 g MR, SPAMN: I would like to state in connectlon with the |
‘ £ :
o

other portion of the application that Mr. Buell just referred to,

and we are not by approving or by not objecting to our using

ALBUQUERQUE,

the .r acreage factor or survey in our application, we are not re- i
treating one step fram the position taken in opposition to our i

. !
other non-standard unit andé unorthodox location, because there, ofi

course, we are directly sffected by your using their survey, and,

©




R o

PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

4’1
4

' Y-MEIER Rl

ARNLE

2
4

DF

ALCUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO

PHONE CH 3.66v)

PAGE 28

"of course, our position was made clear at the time, and we are not

in any way waiving it at thls time.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?

MR, ANDERSON: John Anderson, Geoclogical Survey. There -

13 a Federal leage involved in this pooled unit. I believe 1tts

Lot No. 3, and although we do have a forced-pooling Order, we are

' going to have to have & cormunitization agreement executed by the

. 1s concerned.

lessee of the Federal lease as far as jolnder by the other parties

We can use the force-pooling Order, but when we et

. up the communitizecd tract, we are golng to have to use the acreage

in that tract, as shown by the last official survey, 2nd in the sb-

. sence of a later gurvey accepted by the Bureau of Land Managerent,

fective date of that survey; whether it reflects back to the date

 that has came

 the middle of

. Of course, there's one thing I mlght add, and that 1s if 2 later |

we wonld have to use Lot 8 2s set up, I suppose, by the 1882 sur-
vey. I think this 1s one of the things we sre golng to have to

conslder in figuring out what the acreage in this unit should be.

survey is accepted and the acreage in Lot 8 is increased or de-

creaged, certainly the whole matter can be adjusted as of the ef-

of this Order or same other date, I just don't know.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Anderson, perhaps you can answer a Question

tonny mind. Does the 1882 survey include acreage to

the River?

BR. ATDERSON: I don't know.

MR. HAMBLIW: The legal descriptions were fizxed at the
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— STATE OF YEW MEXICO )
)} ss
| COUNTY OF BERWALILLO )

3 : I, ADA DEARVWLIEY, Court Reporter, in #nd for the County of

z
';" . Bernalillo, State of Mew kexico, do hereby ceriify chat the fore-
S i
-
. ; i going and attached Transcript of Proceeding: before the Mew Kexic
o I i
i ~ 0il Congervation Cormission was reported by me in machine ghort-
_____ K
- % .hand and reduced to typewritten trangeript under my personal super-
~ ;‘

g é ~vision, and that the same is a true and correct record,to the best
i - y ‘ !
i % ' of my knowledge, skill and abiliiy. |
-h N . .

1 z r WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the Sth day of July, 1961, in
E H ~ ! H
- B~ !the City of Albuguerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.
, ~ 5
T e ap) :
o b i
‘v. P~ ‘ ,—’//7 —T/
- ~ ey
A ' NOTARY PUBLIC /
i M =
- —
| § My Cormisslon expires:
- : June 19, 1963
i g |
=R |
- X ?
B |
- [
i s i
- g
-z g
‘ § I do hereby certify that the foregoing is
<

& complete record of ihe preocecdings in

the Examiner heaping of Cz3s No.2 3/ ¥,
heard by me on__ o 253




JEFF O.ATWOOD (uae:-mso)

ATwoo D & MALON E AOSS L.MALONE

CHARLES F.MALONE
£ . RK NEWMAN
AUSSELL O. MANN
FAUL A.COOTER
o8 F.TURNER

TELEPHONE MAIN 2-822
ROSWELL PETROLEUM WULDING

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO

June 26, 1961

Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 2318, Application of El Paso Natural Gas
Products Company before the Oil Conservation Com-
mission of the State of New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We are local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation
and as such wish to enter our appearance in the captioned case.
Pan American will also be represented by Guy Buell, & member
of the Texas Bar, and a company employee. The actual presen-
tation for Pan Americas -#i11 ha made by Mr. Buell.

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD &MALONE
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: NEW MEXICO Gas Well Plat
OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Date
Cperator Lease Well No.
3 Name of Producing Formation, Pool
No. Acres Dedicated to the Well
by SECTION —— i TOWNSHIP—— 2 RANGE .~
L
I N
~ TR
I hereby certify that the information given above is irue and complete,q%"_ . [ LS 2
to the best of my knowledge. ST T ey
3’\/,“; . \-&.{ . Pfo €% Name ‘2/*6 i
i/ P b Position
“f.i:v(l(wd - 2 ; .; 2 ’;%‘ Representing
iy 2/ 2- o s ’ - el .
d ' z 7 /3 Y Address e T e 17_79;"‘_ = -?7.‘/{ Pty
, 1o, 2 ¥ [0 S W /

L —r ze. T (over) —/ S




| | BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
| OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF THE EL PASO )

NHATURAL GAS PROBUCTS COMPARY ) , %
FOR AN OBDER FORCE POOLING A ) CASE NUMBER ”;3‘/ﬂ
NON-STANDARD PRORATION UNIT )
IN THE CHA-CHA GALLUP OIL POOL,)
SAN JUAN COUNTY, MEV MEXICO )

TO THE HONORAPLE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF
NEW MEXICO:

Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANT, .a corporatiom
¥ | vwith a certificate to do business in the State of NEW MEXICO with its
| principal office at EL PASO, TEXAS, and hereby makes applicatiom to
the MEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION for an order force-poeling

& non-standard ¢il prorxatiem umit in t.hé Cha-Cha Gallup 0il Pool,
Applicant seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests im the

Cha-Cha Gallup Cil Poel lying _Iorth of the -id-qhannel o_f_ thc San

Juan Ri.m in t:hc mﬂuut quarter of Secticn 17 rmmship 29 llorch,

T AR 1+ AR Tt P

Range 1& Iiut San Jm County, New chico, and with respect thereteo

B R at L i e

respectfully shows:
1. That the leasehold interests in the proposed non-standard
proration unit are owned by the following operaters:

El Paso Natural Gas Products CQanr undivided one-half
interest in 29.44 acres.

fomble 0il & Refining Cempany: _17.64 acres.
Pan American Petroleum cOrpor.ition: 50.45 acres.
2. That csrisin of the lands included in the proposed nom-~standard
wnit are not subject to an o0il and gas lease and that with tespeet
t§ such lands, the mineral interest is owned as follows:

A. L. Duff ___: undivided ome-~half
interest in 29.44 acres and entire interest im 20,00 acres.

3. That there is attached hereto, ‘de a part hereof and for
purpeses of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the
ownership of the respective leasehold intc;:e;ta and the ownership

- of the unleased mineral interests.




NS 4

4. That all of the owvmers have not agreed to pool their interests
, and the applicant has a right te drill and proposes to drill a well
in seid Unit te & common source of supply; that to avoid the drilling
of unnecessary wells, and to pretect correlative rights amd tc preveat
- waste, the Commission should order the pooling of the described lands
and interest into the proposed proration umit.

WVHEREFORE, applicant requests that til; applicatioms be set dowm
for huring before an examiner after due notice as required by law
and refulatioms of the Commission.

Respectfully Submitted,

EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS COMPANY

CRANTHAM, SPANM & SANCHEZ Q’:&‘“‘:)'M-W
ﬂwm ha- Mowinn

Attoruyc f Applicant

e A b . M T
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CASE 2318

EL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS CO.
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Gress Oil Ressrve = ﬁ.’bbllu-ns”umx
Grees Ol Reserve « 38,028 bbl

Mat W.L Ofl Reserve = 33,272 W4l

vabes of W.L on@ .3 = $83. 100

wo,cnthlcut' a § 880
w'dim;qm-‘c«t . § 60,008
mpmwm = §$ 0500
Prefit to W.L Owner on Tii - 8 6.220
WdWW s § 6,004
Total Preilit = $ 12,284

6.52 fest




ECONOMICS OF PRIMARY RASERVE
117.83 ACRE DEDICATION

Greoss Ofl Reserve
Gress Oil Reserve

Net W.1. Of]l Ressrve
Vales of W, 1. QU1 @ 82,80

B ]

<®»

$
$

40

CASE 2318
EXHIBIT - ,
KL PASO NATURAL GAS PRODUCTS

FOR FORCED POOL WELL WITH

72.9 bbl/ac-ft x 117.53 acres x 6 £t.
51, 407 b1
414, 981 w1

112
- =iy

—

8, 46

68, 000

-y o W

33,492
8198
43,690

. 64




-

PORN 470 2-37

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

P, O. Box 480, Farmington, New Mexico
August 15, 1963 S Y

File: B-809-400.1

Subject: /" MMOCC Case No. 2318 n‘PQ

uruer No. R- 202
011 Unit No.

Cha Cha Gallup Field

San Juan County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Supplementing our letter dated November 20, 1961, File: H-1367-400.1,
regarding well costs for the Wood 0il Unit No. 1 which were recorded thru
October, 1961, we are listing below additional costs since that date:

Total Costs as of October 31, 1961 $62.201_20

Additional Costs Incurred During the Months
of March, October, and November, 1962:

Well Equipment

Construction $1,421.49

Well Bead (132.75)

Tubing 17.31

Pumps and Other Lifting Equipment 6,323.27
Noacontrollable Tangible Material 3,396.62 $11,025.94

Leage Equipment

Construction $ 103,22

Tank Battery Walkway 117.18
Noncontrollable Tangible Material 159.91 $§ 380.31

Total Recorded During March, October,
and November, 1962 $11,406.25

Less: Adjustment of Charges Recorded
from inception to October 231, 1961

Overhead Charges (27.43)
Total Adjustment $11,378.82 $11,378.82
Revigsed total Well Costs through November, 1962 $73,580.02




Page 2 August 15, 1963
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission File: H-809-400.1

Yours very truly,
PAN AMERICAN PETROLEDM CORPORATION

T. M. Curtis o
District Superintendent

GLH: ep




